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26 June 2012 

Mr R Webb

Secretary

Low Pay Commission

6th Floor, Victoria House

Southampton Row

London

WC1B 4AD

Dear Mr Webb

Re:
Response to Consultation on the National Minimum Wage

We respond to your letter of 21 June 2012 as follows:

Economic Outlook and Impact of National Minimum Wage
The National Minimum Wage for all age groups has been set at far too high a level for the current and future economic conditions for the following reasons:

· It has developed both black economy and grey economy cash payments for services in direct competition with legitimate businesses.

· It has totally eroded pay differentials.

· It has forced prices up above inflation for every year since its introduction removing lower paid parents from being able to afford child care.
· Unqualified job applicants are no longer employable.

Young People and Trainees

The National Minimum Wage has had the following impact:

· We employ fully child care qualified or graduates with useful degrees on the National Minimum Wage.  Young people have inadequate knowledge or experience to be considered for vacancies.

· We have removed all Trainee posts due to the costs of the National Minimum Wage.

The National Minimum Wage is set at a far higher level than the natural market would now pay and must be removed at all levels to allow an economic recovery to be possible.

Yours sincerely

RICHARD LAY

cc:
Rt HonDavid Cameron, The Prime Minister, House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA

Rt Hon Nick Clegg, Deputy Prime Minister, House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA
Rt Hon Dr Vince Cable MP, Secretary of State for Business, House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA
Rt Hon George Osborne MP, Chancellor of the Exchequer, House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA
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